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Eagle Scout Honored at Council Meeting

Hawthorne Boy Scout Troop 283 recently held a Court of Honor for Boy Scout Kavin Carter, who earned the prestigious rank of Eagle Scout February 1st. Carter, who has been in scouting for more than 12 
years, and his fellow scouts were honored at the February 11th Hawthorne City Council meeting. Carter is pictured to the left of Mayor Chris Brown following the presentation along with his parents, City 
Council members, and other elected officials.Troop 283 has been sponsored by the Hawthorne LAX Lennox Rotary Club for more than 80 years.

City Council Approves Two-Year 
Employment Agreement for City Attorney
By Nancy Peters

The Hawthorne City Council rehired Russell 

Miyahira, the City Attorney, last March on 

a one-year agreement, following a dramatic 

dismissal the previous August 2012 after a 26-

year tenure with the city. Now that agreement 

has been amended and extended for two years, 

effective March 31, 2014 through March 31, 

2016. The vote caused a bit of controversy as 

Council member Nilo Michelin requested the 

item be tabled and then abstained from the 

vote for the table motion, with two council 

members voting “Yes” and Mayor Chris 

Brown and Mayor Pro-Tem Olivia Valentine 

each casting “No” votes. The split vote and 

abstention to table defeated the motion.

Brown had attempted to make a new 

motion for two years, rather than the four 

years originally requested in the amendment, 

which he brought to the table again after 

the defeated table vote. The vote for the 

employment agreement to go forward passed 

3-2 with Michelin and Councilmember Angie 

Reyes-English casting the “No” votes.

The City Attorney’s office will advise in a 

legal confidential how abstentions affect the 

outcome of votes.

A request by the City Manager for 

amendments to the approved 2013-2014 budget 

sparked a lengthy discussion as to the feasibility 

of many line items included, which all involve 

adding staff to the City employee roles or hiring 

contractors, particularly a Finance Director, a 

Human Resources recruiter, and someone to 

develop economic incentive programs to make 

Hawthorne an attractive location to choose 

for their business. Several of the requests 

also included a Payroll Assistant, a Legal 

Clerk, a Government Affairs Analyst, a Traffic 

Clerk in the Hawthorne Police Department, 

and increases to the travel, conference and 

meetings budget for the mayor and council, 

additions to the Cable TV Department and 

salary adjustments for those in Planning who 

handle the CDBG/HOME Funds.

After discussions the vote was taken to 

only approve a Finance Director, a recruiter 

for police, and the salary adjustments in 

Planning. Michelin cast the dissenting vote for 

a 4-1 approval, explaining later in the meeting 

that budget adjustments can be classified as 

critical or important and none of the items 

separated out were critical enough to get a 

“Yes” vote from him.

A new ordinance was read into the record 

for the first time after no one offered comments 

in the public hearing period. The ordinance is 

necessary for compliance with the state mandate 

to have emergency shelters and transitional 

and supportive housing for the homeless 

written into the Hawthorne Municipal Code. 

As explained by Gregg McClain, Planning 

Director, the ordinance must be written and 

the code must show inclusion of the number 

of beds for shelters, etc., but does not confirm 

that the numbers in the code must be built. 

The standards are required and as written in 

the ordinance the shelters are not allowed 

in single-family residential areas but could 

be in R2, R3, R4 and M1 and M2 zones. 

After a long discussion, Mr. Michelin made 

a unanimously approved motion to table the 

ordinance for more information to be advised 

by the Planning Director before introduction 

of the ordinance. 

The ordinance to address panhandlers and 

prohibit them from loitering within 10 feet 

of any ATM or facility that houses an ATM 

was approved unanimously. The ordinance 

assuring compliance with the 2013 California 

Building Codes for 2013 was adopted. The 

CDBG and HOME Funds public hearing 

garnered no comments from the public, 

but the Council members did comment and 

pointed out that these funds are essential to 

be approved and utilized properly for their 

specific purposes now that the Redevelopment 

Agency apparently will not be resurrected in 

the state. Low and moderate income housing 

and reconstruction and renovations for these 

owners, as well as historic preservation and 

nonprofit assistance would be non-existent 

without these two federal programs. The July 

2014 to June 2015 programs must be approved 

before May 15, 2014.

Seven bids were opened and read into the 

record for the Hawthorne Boulevard Mobility 

Improvement Project and referred to the Public 

Works Director for review and recommendation 

to the City Council at a future meeting of the 

bidder to whom the project should be awarded.

The Open House for the Downtown Specific 

Plan Workshop will be held on Thursday, 

March 13 from 10 a.m. to 7 p.m. at the Polaris 

Room of the Hawthorne Memorial Center. All 

citizens are encouraged to attend and offer 

their input to the consultants and city staff.

The State of the City address is scheduled 

for Friday, March 28 at 12 Noon at the 

Hawthorne Memorial Center. A request was 

made by a citizen during Oral Communications 

that there be a section set aside for citizens 

who may not be able to afford the luncheon 

fee of $50 but who want to hear what Mayor 

Brown will offer in his address.

The City Manager will write up a resolution 

in support of the US Senate bill 1982 for the 

Comprehensive Veterans Health and Benefits 

and Military Retirement Pay Restoration Act 

of 2014 and send to the sponsors of the bill 

under the name of the Hawthorne Mayor and 

City Council.

In honor of Black History Month, the 

opening of the meeting was a presentation by 

Donzaleigh Abernathy, the daughter of Ralph 

Abernathy the civil rights leader and close 

associate of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr., who 

showed a slide show of various civil rights 

demonstrations and other events which she 

witnessed first-hand at her father’s side during 

the height of the Civil Rights Movement in 

the 1950s and 1960s.

The  new  Hawtho rne  webs i t e  a t 

cityofhawthorne.org is now up and running.

The next meeting of the Hawthorne City 

Council will be held on Tuesday, March 11 

at 6 p.m. •
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Calendar
ALL CITIES

ONGOING

• Recovery International Meetings, Fridays 

10 a.m., South Bay Mental Health Center, 

2311 El Segundo Blvd. For more information 

call (310) 512-8112.

HAWTHORNE

SATURDAY, MARCH 1
• Mardi Gras Activity Day, 2-4 p.m., 

Hawthorne Library, 12700 Grevillea Ave. For 

more information call (310) 679-8193.

TUESDAY, MARCH 11
• City Council Meeting, 6-10 p.m., City 

Council Chambers, 4455 W 126th St. For 

more information call (310) 349-2915.

THURSDAY, MARCH 13
• Community Workshop #2 (Downtown 

Torrance), 1-7 p.m., Memorial Center, Polaris 

Room, 3901 W. El Segundo Blvd. For more 

information visit www.cityofhawthorne.com/

downtown.

TUESDAY, MARCH 18
•  Spring Parent-Chi ld  Workshop 

(Ages 0-3), 11 a.m.-12 p.m., Hawthorne 

Library,12700 Grevillea Ave. Sign up at 

the reference desk. For more information 

call (310) 679-8193

ONGOING

• Hawthorne Museum open Tuesdays 10 

a.m.-2 p.m. and Saturdays, 11 a.m.-1 p.m., 

Hawthorne Museum, 12622 Grevillea Ave.

• Free10k Walk Club-Hawthorne. All age 

groups. Weekly walks, clinics, motivation. For 

more information call (323) 201-7253.INGLEWOOD

SATURDAY, MARCH 1
• “Stomp Rockets” and “Living in 

Space” progarms , Main Library, 101 West 

Manchester Boulevard. For more information 

call (310) 412-5380.
ONGOING

• “Discover Earth” Exhibition, Inglewood 

Library, 101 Manchester Blvd. Through 

March 20. For more information call (310) 

412-5380.

• Third Tuesday Family Movie.  10 

a.m. Inglewood Library, 101 W. Manchester 

Blvd.   For more information call 310-412-

5645.

LAWNDALE

SATURDAY, MARCH 1
• Family Storytime, 2-3 p.m., Lawndale 

Library, 14615 Burin Ave. For more 

information call (310) 676-0177.

MONDAY, MARCH 3
• City Council Meeting, 6:30 p.m. City 

Hall, 14717 Burin Ave.

FRIDAY, MARCH 7
• Garden Work Days for Adults, 1-2 

p.m., Lawndale Ocean Friendly Garden, 

14616 Grevillea Ave. For more information 

call (310) 676-0177.

ONGOING

• Lawndale Farmers Market, every 

Wednesday, 2-7 p.m., 147th St. in front of 

Lawndale Library. For information call (310) 

679-3306.

• Commodities Free Food Program every 

Wednesday at 10 a.m., Community Center, 

14700 Burin Ave. For information call (310) 

973-3270. •

One Man’s Opinion Another Man’s Opinion
By Gerry Chong

Bob and Mary, two Trivia enthusiasts, 

paused from their favorite game and reflected 

on that 1494 allegory named the Ship of 

Fools in which a ship is full of deranged, 

frivolous and oblivious passengers, all dis-

claiming knowledge of the ship’s direction. 

With eyes closed and head tilted back, Bob 

dreamed, ”Isn’t it time for another remake 

of that wonderful story? Why, the passenger 

list has already been cast.”

The First Fool must be Hillary Clinton, who 

failed to protect the consulate at Benghazi 

before the attack, failed to save our heroes 

during the attack, created a fictional account 

after the attack, and failed to bring the killers 

to justice. Like her captain, when the nation’s 

emergency Red Phone rang, her call went 

to voicemail. 

Staggering and gripping the handrails on 

the rolling deck would be Kathleen Sebelius, 

who engineered Obamacare. Seasick or drunk, 

she keeps telling us everything is going just 

fine….just fine. ‘Nuff said.

Lounging on a deck chair with shades 

pulled down is James Clapper of the NSA 

who perjured himself before Congress,  

declaring that this righteous government  

does not collect any phone or email  

surveillance on U.S. citizens; nor by impli-

cation would it eavesdrop on our allies or 

their leaders.  

Playing shuffleboard is Attorney General 

Eric Holder, who fronted for the government 

in the Fast and Furious caper in which the 

government provided Mexican drug lords 

with AK-47s while arming our border patrol 

with non-lethal bean bag ammunition. The 

result was predictable, so RIP, Border Patrol 

Washington Needs to do More Than Upgrade NAFTAAgent Brian Terry.

 Surrounding the pool 10 rows deep is 

the IRS, which slow-walked Conservative 

applications for confirmation of non-profit 

status while fast-tracking Liberal applica-

tions. Then after approval, the IRS audited 

only 10 percent of Liberal organizations 

but 100 percent of Conservatives. Grin-

ning, President Obama said there is not a 

“smidgeon” of corruption because the IRS 

is rightly performing its expanded function 

as the enforcer of the realm.

The witch-hunting EPA is aboard, de-

manding the ship’s engines be shut down to 

eliminate emissions. The ship will just have 

to drift to its destination since measurable 

progress is an enemy of the environmental 

movement. In fact, its goal of gas at $10 per 

gallon would punish the economy.   

So the passenger list on the new Ship of 

Fools has been set, but the story needs to 

be updated. In the old allegory, the ship had 

no captain and is without direction. That is 

clearly not the case today. This ship’s captain 

manipulates the economy to create “equal-

ity”... which, by definition, is the creation 

of a nation of “average.” In keeping with 

the definitions of arithmetic, it also means 

reducing that average to meet the lowest 

common denominator. 

Now with the captain having fixed his  

port with GPS and those frivolous and  

oblivious passengers bobbing and floating  

in a sea of incompetence, the cruise has  

begun.

Shocked, Bob and Mary flip over the 

table of their new Trivia and walk away. 

Simultaneously they realized this Ship is an 

acronym for an asylum. •

By Cristian Vasquez

President Obama and everyone in Washington,  

D.C. need to stop with the media stunts and do  

something to create jobs in America. On 

Wednesday, February 19, Obama paid a visit to 

our neighbors to the south, alongside Canadian  

Prime Minister Stephen Harper. The one-day 

North American Leaders’ summit in Toluca, 

Mexico was intended to reinforce, hype up and  

revamp, if you will, trade between the two nations.  

President Obama was even quoted by the Associ-

ated Press as touting the shared “commitment to  

trade” between the three nations. Ironically this  

year is the 20th anniversary of the North American  

Free Trade Agreement, which for corporations is  

great but is a nightmare for the American worker. 

It is foolish that the President is committing 

our country to trade with other nations when our 

economy manufactures very few products. My 

space is limited to list all of the manufacturing 

jobs that were lost in America when compa-

nies figured that it would be much cheaper to 

produce abroad because of the new agreement. 

Whether you believe that NAFTA was good 

for the American people or not, there are some 

facts that can’t be ignored. For instance, the 

trade agreement was supposed to stimulate the 

economy in all three countries. I can’t speak 

for Canada or Mexico but in America, since 

1994, there has been a drastic drop in the 

amount of manufacturing jobs available. This, 

in my humble opinion, is where our nation’s 

once thriving middle class began to dwindle. 

There has been much attention as of late to 

the phenomenon of a shrinking middle class, 

but that started when NAFTA was signed. 

Granted that this is a trade agreement and it 

will not dictate the future of the manufacturing  

industry, but when companies are allowed to move  

around from country to country with few chal-

lenges there is a detrimental impact on the locals.  

Manufacturing, like all industries, goes through 

changes and must adapt. However, NAFTA made 

it very easy for these changes to occur, hurting 

the workers to the benefit of the company. 

In addition, leaders back in 1994 argued that  

NAFTA would curb illegal immigration into  

the United States--at least that is what Mexico’s 

leaders claimed. The truth is that illegal immi-

gration into the United States not only failed to  

shrink, but it skyrocketed since NAFTA. Why? 

Simple: with the relaxed tariffs and trade guide-

lines, the Mexican market was flooded with 

subsidized corn from America. That was good 

for our farmers, but not so much for hundreds 

of thousands of rural farmers in Mexico. Being 

able to buy the cheaper corn from America 

meant that the local farmers needed a new way 

to earn money and working in America was 

the best solution for these displaced workers. 

I will admit that Mexico’s leaders should have 

assisted those displaced workers, but it would be  

delusional to deny that because of NAFTA said 

farmers were displaced. NAFTA had a big influ-

ence in the rise of illegal immigration to America 

experienced during the mid and late ‘90s.  

For President Obama to attend the North American  

Leaders’ summit and declare that “we have every  

incentive to make this work,” I want to know, 

exactly what does he want to make work? After  

20 years of NAFTA, we have a middle class 

that continues to struggle and disappear and we 

can’t figure out how to deal with the estimated 

12 million illegal immigrants in the country. It’s 

time our leaders stop imitating failed policies 

of the past so we can move forward. •

“Failure is not fatal, but failure to change might be.”
~ John Wooden
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Next Stop: Crenshaw/LAX

You’re invited to an open house

Metro, in partnership with the Walsh-Shea Corridor Constructors, is pleased to invite 

you to our integrated Project Management O;ce (IPMO). Come and see where the 

Contractor and Metro Project Team collaborate, design and prepare to build the 

Crenshaw/LAX Transit Project. This 8.5 mile, $2.058 billion project, will extend  

from Crenshaw/Exposition to the Metro Green Line at Aviation. Come learn about  

the 8 new stations the project will build and let us welcome you to our o;ces. 

Join us for an open house, meet the project and contractor teams and see where  

the magic happens!

Enjoy light refreshments, a ra=le and local entertainment.

Saturday, March 15, 2014
1pm–4pm
Airport IPMO

9323 Bellanca Av

Los Angeles, CA  90045

RSVP no later than March 7, 2014 by email at crenshawcorridor@metro.net  
or via phone 213.922.2736.

 Go Metro! Plan your trip to the open house at metro.net. 
Free parking in adjacent lots, just follow the balloons!

metro.net/crenshaw

855.477.7100

crenshawcorridor@metro.net

metro.net/crenshawcorridor

twitter@crenshawcorridor

 facebook.com/crenshawcorridor

Hawthorne Happenings
News for the ‘City of Good Neighbors’

GOLF TOURNAMENT 
COMING UP

The 25th Annual Hawthorne 

Parks and Recreation Foundation 

Golf Tournament will be held on 

Monday, March 24 at Coyote Hills 

Golf Course in Fullerton.  There 

are openings for golfers.  If your 

company wants to enter a four-

some, or if you are an individual 

wishing to play and support a good 

cause, then contact Dick Huhn at 

310-643-9157.

STATE OF THE CITY ADDRESS 
Recently elected Mayor Chris Brown will 

deliver his first State of the City address 

to a large gathering of business and civic 

people on Friday, March 28 at the Memorial 

Center.  Individual tickets are $50 and can 

be purchased from the Hawthorne Chamber 

of Commerce. 

WHAT’S NEXT FOR 
DOWNTOWN HAWTHORNE?

That is the question that will be asked 

at a community workshop to be held on 

Thursday, March 13 from 1 p.m. to 7 p.m. 

at the Polaris Room of the Memorial Center. 

(You don’t have to stay for all six hours.) 

Your input is requested if you live, work, 

drive, walk or cycle through the Hawthorne 

Blvd. area.  You can visit the city’s website 

or visit the Facebook page entitled: Down-

town Hawthorne Specific Plan to get more 

details. The Memorial Center is located at 

3901 West El Segundo Blvd. 

SMALL BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT 
CENTER OFFER WORKSHOPS 
RIGHT HERE IN HAWTHORNE

The El Camino College Small Business 

Development Center located at 13430 

Hawthorne Blvd offers ongoing workshops 

held mainly in the evening hours for small 

business owners to learn skills to keep their 

businesses open and thriving. Topics range 

from cash flow to business loans to licenses, 

corporations, LLC’s and creating a business 

plan.  You can see the list of workshops 

for the month of March on their website: 

southbaysbdc.org. 

BLACK HISTORY PROGRAM 
The teens of Hawthorne will present a 

Black History program at the Hawthorne 

Teen Center today, Thursday, February 27 

from 4:30 to 6 p.m. The public is invited 

to attend. The Teen Center is at the Memo-

rial Center. 

YOU ARE INVITED TO THE 
HISTORICAL SOCIETY MEETING 
Make plans to attend the next Hawthorne 

Historical Society Open Meeting that will 

be held on Monday, March 10.  The meet-

ing will  begin at 6:30 p.m. and are held at 

the Hawthorne Museum located at 12622 S. 

Grevillea Ave across from the Hawthorne 

Library.  Refreshments are usually served and 

we adjourn around 8:30 p.m. 

RAIN, WINTER, 
DAYLIGHT SAVINGS AND 

ASH WEDNESDAY
By the time this column goes 

to print, out winter should have 

started.  Big news: it’s going to 

RAIN, at least that is what is in 

the forecast. Four days of rain 

off again and on again.  Wow! 

It’s been a long time since we 

have had a long stretch of wet 

weather.  Next Wednesday is the beginning 

of the Lenten season in the Christian church 

year calendar.  That is why you will see 

people coming to work with a black ashy 

cross smudged onto their forehead.  The 

symbol for Ash Wednesday reminds us of 

this six week period of repentance leading 

up to Good Friday and Easter that will be on 

April 20th this year.  On March 9th, make 

sure you turn your clocks forward an hour 

as we begin daylight savings time.  Winter 

will soon pass, Spring is on its way. Now 

that you know every thing that I know, have 

a great week, and don’t forget to be a good 

neighbor to someone today.  

CONTACT INFO
norbhuber@gmail.com or 310-292-6714. 

Classifieds
The deadline for Classified Ad submission and payment is Noon on Tuesday to appear in Thursday’s paper. Advertisements must be 
submitted in writing by mail, fax or email. You may pay by cash, check, or credit card (Visa or M/C over the phone).

Errors: Please check your advertisements immediately. Any corrections and/or changes in an ad must be requested prior to the fol-
lowing Tuesday deadline in order to receive a credit. A credit will be issued for only the first time the error appears. Multiple runs will 
only be credited for the first time the error appears. No credit will be issued for an amount greater than the cost of the advertisement.

Beware: Employment offers that suggest guaranteed out-of-state or overseas positions may be deceptive or unethical in nature. If 
you have any doubts about the nature of a company, contact the local office of the Better Business Bureau, (213) 251-9696. Herald 
Publications does not guarantee that the advertiser’s claims are true nor does it take responsibility for those claims.

GARAGE SALE

 
Esta te Sale 7911 Kenyon 
(Westchester 90045)  2/28 - 3/1, 
3/2, 10a.m-3p.m. Antiques, 
g lassware,  ch ina,  jewelr y, 
linens, books, tools, garden 
items,  appliances, clothes, arts, 
rugs, plants. 70 years accum. 

TOWNHOME FOR RENT

Beautiful townhouse in El Segundo. 
c lose  to  1200 square  fee t . 
Unfurnished two bedrooms 1 bath 
with office. Warm two toned interior 
colors. A large open entertainment 
area with patterned tile floors/
counters. Contemporary lighting 
ceiling fans. new window blinds 
dishwasher, stove, large closets, 
paid water, gas and trash. covered 
parking. gated building. close to 
beach. shops. freeway and airport. 
Call Mike at (310)322-7166.

TUTORING SERVICES

Retired teacher, familiar with CCSS, 
is available for math tutoring. Visit 
Caseys.org for details or call Terry 
@ (310) 322-2223. $25/Hr

parking. 114 E. Grand, El Segundo. 
Call (310) 322-2837.

EMPLOYMENT

 
Display Ad Sales Position. We 
need an experienced Display 
Ad Salesperson for Herald 
Publications. Territories include 
Tor rance, El Segundo and 
Hawthorne. Full or part-time 
positions are available. 20% 
commission on all sales. If  
interested please email your 
resume to  management@
h e r a l d p u b l i c a t i o n s . c o m . 
N o  p h o n e  c a l l s  p l e a s e . 

GARAGE FOR LEASE

2500 sf  ft garage - RV depth + 
space for 4 cars, $2,995 per month, 
310-322-0000

APARTMENT FOR RENT

Great place to call home 13607 
Cordary Ave. Hawthorne. Offering 
spacious studio apartments at $850 
per month and 1 bedrooms at $950 
per month. All utilities are included 
with stove and refrigerator. Amenities 
include swimming pool, laundry 
facility, underground parking and 
gated building. Contact Darryl at 
(310) 219-1600 or (424) 294-8095.

APARTMENTS FOR RENT

1BD/1BA. Nice floor plan. Very 
large windows and bright. Excellent 
location. Well maintained. W/D on 
premises. Prkg. garage. Water incl. 
$1,255/mo. Call (310) 594-2766.

APARTMENTS FOR RENT

2 bedroom with office, den or 
third bedroom/ 2 bath. Custom 
built fairly new 8820 Fordham 
Road, Westchester  $2,200/month. 
(310)365-1481 or (310)641-2148.

COMMERCIAL SPACE FOR LEASE

Well located adjoining business 
spaces suitable for retail, service, or 
professional use, each with private 
bath, separate outside doors, onsite 

To appear in next 

week’s paper, submit 

your Classifed Ad  

by Noon on Tuesday.
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By Joe Snyder

Lawndale High’s boys’ basketball team 

got off to a quick start and defeated Ventura 

65-50 in the first round of the CIF-Southern 

Section Division IA playoffs last Friday at 

Lawndale. The Cardinals, who improved 

to 19-8, wasted little time in surging out 

to an early 14-1 lead.

After that, the Cougars regrouped and 

managed to cut Lawndale’s lead to five points 

(28-23) by halftime and one (33-32) early 

in the third quarter behind a pair of three-

point baskets from Dustin Houck and Stevie 

Ledesma. The Cardinals, though, were able 

to respond as they scored 16 unanswered 

points to get their lead to 49-32 later in the 

period. Lawndale held mostly a safe lead 

in the final quarter, although Ventura made 

a few small threats.

“Our big task was to complete this game,” 

Lawndale head coach Chris Brownlee said. 

“Our expectations are higher. We set high 

expectations. Ventura doesn’t have the best 

players but is well-coached.”

The Cardinals had balanced scoring led 

by six-foot-nine junior center Chimeze Metu 

with a game-high 15 points. Lawndale’s other 

6-9 junior, Roderick Jones, and guard Chris 

White each added 14 points. White scored 

eight of his points in the fourth quarter to 

help the Cardinals maintain their lead. The 

Cougars, who were an at-large team from 

the Channel League, were led by Houck 

with 11 points.

The win moved Lawndale into the second 

round last Tuesday at A.B. Miller High in 

Fontana. Miller won its first round game over 

host Mark Keppel High 62-57 in overtime 

last Friday in Alhambra.

If the Cardinals win, they will take on 

either Fullerton Troy or Riverside Martin 

Luther King at a site to be determined in 

the quarterfinals Friday at 7 p.m.

INGLEWOOD WINS IAA OPENER
Inglewood High’s young boys’ basketball 

team got the winning experience in the 

first round of the CIF-Southern Section 

Division IAA playoffs last Friday at Dana 

Hills in Dana Point. The Sentinels topped 

the Dolphins 62-51.

Inglewood, which improved to 16-11 after 

placing third in the Ocean League, was able 

to top the South Coast League runner-ups 

behind Terrell Gomez with 25 points and 

five assists. Javon Burnum chipped in 13 

points and Darae Elliot contributed eight 

points and 14 rebounds. 

The win put the Sents into the second 

round at home against fifth-seeded Los 

Alamitos last Tuesday. 

MORNINGSIDE LOSES  
IN SECOND ROUND

After opening the CIF-Southern Section 

Division IVAA playoffs with a 60-44 win at 

Lawndale Begins IA Playoffs With Win Over Ventura

Public Hearing on
Proposed Fare Changes
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Public Hearing on Proposed Fare Changes
To continue reliable service of LA County’s expanding transportation network, Metro must 

consider gradually increasing fares. Metro’s approach to changing fares would also increase 

transit access by including free transfers on a single fare paid with a TAP card. A public hearing 

to gather comments will be held on Saturday, March 29 at 9:30am at Metro Headquarters;  

sign up in person by 11:30am to speak at the hearing. More information at metro.net/newfares.

Regional Connector Gets $670 Million in Federal Funding 
Top federal o;cials have awarded a $670 million grant and an additional $160 million 

in low-interest loans to the downtown Los Angeles Regional Connector Transit Project. 

The two-mile underground route will connect the Metro Blue, Gold and Expo Lines. 

Learn more at metro.net/regionalconnector.

Upcoming Sepulveda Boulevard Lane Closures  
Individual lane closures on Sepulveda Boulevard are expected soon in the Sepulveda Pass 

as part of the freeway improvements project. For the latest information on closures and 

construction schedules, check metro.net/405.

 

LA Union Station Maintenance Underway
Metro has started several maintenance and improvement projects as part of its commitment 

to restore LA Union Station as a transportation hub. Work will be completed in time to mark 

the station’s 75th anniversary on May 3. More information at metro.net/unionstation. 

More Mobile on Metro’s App 
Fly through tra;c with the help of Metro’s free mobile app. With bus and rail routes, schedules 

and real-time arrival information, the app puts all the resources you need to go Metro in the 

palm of your hand. Download the app for iPhone at the Apple App Store and for Android at 

Google Play. 

metro.net

@metrolosangeles 

facebook.com/losangelesmetro

Mission Prep on February 19, Morningside 

High’s boys’ basketball team saw its season 

come to an end with a 65-62 home loss to 

San Luis Obispo Mission Prep in the second 

round last Friday.

HAWTHORNE, LEUZINGER FALL
Despite low league finishes, the Hawthorne 

and Leuzinger boys’ basketball teams gave it 

a shot in the CIF-Southern Section Division 

IIIAA playoffs.  The Cougars, who placed 

last in the Ocean League, ended their season 

at 7-17 with a 59-44 loss to host Bishop 

Amat High on February 19 in La Puente.

The Olympians, who were fifth in the Bay 

League, were ousted by host Charter Oak 

66-55 on February19 in Covina. Leuzinger 

finished at 10-18.

LADY SENTS ROLL  
INTO QUARTERS

Inglewood High’s girls’ basketball team 

proved why it is the top seed in the CIF-

Southern Section Division IIIA playoffs after 

a pair of easy wins last week. In the first 

round last Thursday, the host Lady Sentinels 

rolled over Pomona Ganesha 77-24. In the 

second round on Saturday, Inglewood downed 

visiting Santa Paula 63-39.

The Sents, who improved to 17-12, were 

led by Ejelia Lloyd with 21 points, seven 

assists and six steals. Dominquie Godbolt 

had 14 points, 15 rebounds and three blocked 

shots. Andrece Tate finished with 11 points 

and nine rebounds.

Last Thursday, Godbolt led Inglewood 

with 19 points and 15 rebounds. Aja Daniels 

tallied 15 points, 10 rebounds and five 

steals. Lloyd totaled 11 points, nine assists 

and eight steals.

For the third consecutive time, Inglewood 

was at home against Burroughs High from 

Ridgecrest in the quarterfinals last night. 

If the Sentinels win, they will face either 

Huntington Beach Ocean View or South 

Pasadena at a site to be determined in the 

semifinals Saturday at 7 p.m.

If Inglewood wins both games, it will 

play for the championship at the Anaheim 

Honda Center, Azusa-Pacific University or 

Santa Ana Godinez High on March 7 or 8.

HAWTHORNE, LAWNDALE 
KICKERS OPEN WITH WINS

The Hawthorne and Lawndale boys’ soccer 

teams began the CIF-Southern Section 

Division IV playoffs with easy first round 

wins last Thursday at home. The Ocean 

League champion Cougars rolled over West 

Ranch from Valencia 5-1. Hawthorne (19-2-3) 

had two goals apiece from Jeremiah Egujie 

and Francisco Alvarez. Jason Santana also 

had a goal for the Cougars. Hawthorne hosted 

Chino in the second round last Tuesday in 

hope of making today’s quarterfinals against 

either fourth seed Bellflower or Lake Elsinore 

Lakeside at 3 p.m.

Joel Martin got things going for Pioneer 

League champion Lawndale with two first 

half goals in its 4-1 home victory over 

Pomona Ganesha last Thursday. Jose Salazar 

and Andrew Reteria also each scored for 

the Cardinals, who visited Foothill League 

champion Hart High in Newhall on Tuesday. 

If Lawndale wins, it will take on either top 

seed Los Angeles Cathedral or Malibu in 

the quarterfinals today at 3 p.m. •

Lawndale High's Chimeze Metu dunks the ball in last Friday's 
CIF-Southern Section Division IA first round boys' basketball action 
against Ventura. The Cardinals eliminated the Cougars 65-50.                                                                                
Photo by Joe Snyder
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RESTAURANT
PR    MOTION

Advertise!
Buy space in any one newspaper and your advertisement will  

be placed in all six publications. Email us for more information. 

Torrance area: advertising@heraldpublications.com

All other areas: marketing@heraldpublications.com 

6 cities for the price of 1

El Segundo Herald

Torrance Tribune

Manhattan Beach Sun

Hawthorne Press Tribune

Inglewood News

Lawndale Tribune

 was on Facebook with a friend of mine 

who I used to work with in Oslo, Norway. 

He reminded me of a dish that was on my 

menu at the Hotel Scandinavia in 1981. 

We used a lot of salmon of course, but this 

sauce is great with any seafood or lightly 

grilled chicken or pork. Hope you like it.

I

The Chef

and how to bang them
by Chef Shafer

Dine In
Take Out

Catering and  
Free Home Delivery

310-335-0066
202 A. East Imperial Ave.
El Segundo, CA 90245

LARGE PIZZA
with 1 topping

$1099 Plus Tax • Limited Time 

$2 Beers
Tuesday and Wednesday nights

El Segundo 

Now Open 

Sundays
Catering Available

VALENTINO  S
Pizza, Pasta & More

“A Taste of Brooklyn”

1 LARGE 16” PIZZA
with one topping

$1199

2 MEDIUM 14” PIZZA
with one topping

$1599
Plus Tax. Extra toppings additional cost. No substitutions, please. 

Please mention coupon when ordering. One per customer. 

Expires 3/13/14

Plus Tax. Extra toppings additional cost. No substitutions, please. 

Please mention coupon when ordering. One per customer. 

Expires 3/13/14

EL SEGUNDO
150 S Sepulveda Blvd.

310-426-9494

MANHATTAN BEACH
976 Aviation Blvd. 

310-318-5959

Now Open Sundays
Ample 

Seating

DELIVERY IN LIMITED AREA AT BOTH LOCATIONS

Sautéed Persian Cucumbers 
with Lemon Zest and Fresh Dill

2 tablespoons olive oil
½ cup finely diced red onions
8 each Persian cucumber cut into wedges 
lengthwise 
1 teaspoon lemon zest
½ cup vegetable broth
Pinch salt and pepper
2 tablespoons unsalted butter
2 tablespoons chopped lightly fresh dill 

In a hot sauté pan, add the oil and the onions and caramelize them till golden 

brown. Add the cucumbers, stock, salt and pepper and heat slightly. Finish with 

the butter and dill. 

Serve over seafood, chicken or as a side dish.
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“My name is Chanel and I have no idea 

why my owner dumped me at an LA County 

shelter. She told the people she had no time 

for me, but she said I was an outdoor dog-

-so how much time did she give me? You 

should have seen what a filthy, matted mess 

I was. There was no way you could tell that 

I am a tiny, one-year-old, purebred Miniature 

Schnauzer. Since I’m only 11 pounds and 

a bit skittish, no small children, please. I 

do get along great with other dogs and am 

very sweet, so please come to adoptions 

and see for yourself.” If you are interested 

in Chanel, please email info@msfr.org for 

more information.

“If you like the name Bruce, then I’m your 

dog!  I’m a great-looking, three-year-old, male, 

purebred Miniature Schnauzer who is a real 

friendly guy. A Good Samaritan found me 

in the street and took me to a local shelter. 

They also contacted the MSFR folks to let 

them know about my situation and asked them 

to keep track of me in case my owner never 

showed up. Sure enough, my previous owner 

never reclaimed me and no one wanted to 

adopt me, so the rescue folks came and bailed 

me out. I was so grateful to them because 

after I was cleaned up, they discovered that 

I had some bite wounds from my time at the 

shelter. At least now everyone will know why 

I’m a bit nervous around large dogs, but I 

get along great with dogs my size – about 

20 pounds. I’m in need of some obedience 

training, but I am a quick learner and so 

eager to please my new family.” If you are 

interested in Bruce, please email info@msfr.

org for more information.

“Have you ever seen a black and silver 

purebred Miniature Schnauzer? Well, you just 

have to come to our adoption fair see how 

stunning I am. Just look for Luke – that’s 

me!  I ended up in a crowded, remote shelter 

and was rescued by the MSFR volunteers. 

After surgical removal of dozens of small 

bladder stones and eight rotten teeth, I am 

happy to say I am healthy, happy and ready 

for my forever home. I am easygoing and 

low-maintenance (at about nine years old I’m 

past the trouble-making stage), get along good 

with other dogs and am very affectionate. I 

weigh 20 pounds – just the right size for 

cuddling.” If you are interested in Luke, please 

email info@msfr.org for more information.

“Looking for a pair of real cuties?  Then 

you have to come see us! We’re 12-week-old 

siblings named Noah and Naomi and are a 

couple of Pomeranian-mix pups. We’re only 

five pounds each right now, but when we are 

fully-grown we both should be 10-15 pounds. 

We were found by a very nice homeless man 

who couldn’t care for us, so he gave us to 

some folks who could. We’re both very well-

socialized, playful and are extremely sweet. 

Since we’ve been together forever, we would 

like to be adopted together, if at all possible. 

If you’re looking for double the fun, love 

and happiness, we can be seen anytime at 

Yellow Brick Road Doggie Playcare in El 

Segundo. Call 310-606-5507.•

Noah and Noami

Wowzer Schnauzer

Luke

Chanel

Happy Tails

Bruce

Hooray for Millie and Her New Family!
Millie was our two-year-old who lost her 

home when her owner went into a nursing 

home. Millie joins Connor, a MSFR 2010 

alumni who was named Elvis, and is now 

living in Anaheim Hills. Her new family lost 

their elderly mini last November and now 

Millie completes their family once again. 

Congratulations!

If you have any questions about a particular 

dog’s availability, you can email us at info@

msfr.org.

Please visit all of our Miniature Schnauzers 

& Friends rescues at the adoption fair held 

every Saturday from noon-3:30 p.m., or 

check out our website at www.msfr.org. 

Our adoption fairs take place at Petco, 537 

N. Pacific Coast Highway, Redondo Beach, 

California. Schnauzers! Bet you can’t adopt 

just one! •


